
U.S. Department of Justice 

Office of the Solicitor General 

The Solicitor General Washington, D.C. 20530 

November 21, 2018 

Honorable Scott S. Harris 
Clerk 
Supreme Court of the United States 
Washington, D.C. 20543 

Steven M. Larrabee v. United States, 
No. 18-306 

Dear Mr. Harris: 

The petition for a writ of certiorari in the above-captioned case was filed on September 14, 
2018, and placed on the Court's docket on the same date. The government's response is currently 
due, on one extension, on December 3, 2018. 

We respectfully request, under Rule 30.4 of the Rules of this Court, a further extension to 
and including January 2, 2019, within which to file the government's response. This extension is 
necessary because the attorneys with principal responsibility for final preparation of the 
government's response have been heavily engaged with the press of other matters before the Court. 

Counsel for petitioner does not object to this further extension of time. 

Sincerely, 

Noel J. Francisco 
Solicitor General 

cc: See Attached Service List 



18-0306 
LARRABEE, STEVEN M. 
USA 

EUGENE R. FIDELL 
FIDELL LLP 
1129 20TH STREET, N.W. 
SUITE 400 
WASHINGTON, DC 20036 

BRAIN L. MIZER 
APPELLATE DEFENSE COUNSEL NAVY- 
MARINE CORPS 
1254 CHARLES MORRIS STREET, S.E. 
BUILDING 58, 
SUITE 100 
WASHINGTON, DC 20374 

STEPHEN I. VLADECK 
727 EAST DEAN KEETON ST. 
AUSTIN, TX 78705 
512-475-9198 
SVLADECK@LAW.UTEXAS.EDU  


	Page 1
	Page 2

